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Minutes:	January 2025 Committee Meeting
Location:	Community Hall
Date:		26 January 2025
Time:		3:00 pm
Chair:		J Jonassen

Attendees
John Jonassen, Penne Clayton, David Pearce, Brett Harries, Maggie Beattie, Maarten Bangma, Ray van Beynen
Apologies
Robyn Dalzell, Tyrell Browne

Previous Minutes
Circulated and ratified at this meeting. Moved J Jonassen/Second P Clayton

Matters Arising
To be discussed in the body of the meeting.

Inwards Correspondence
a) Barb Ritchie - friends of Te Whanganui-O-Hei Marine Reserve application response
b) Deli Connell – Link to Introducing Customer Connect
c) Helena Stratford TCDC - Links to share with community
d) Ainsley Harris – Cathedral Cove Community Update & acknowledgment of suggested amendments.
e) Mercury Bay South RRA – Christmas Catchup
f) HWB Ratepayers Association – call for Committee Nominations
g) Sarah Troughton – Have they paid sub
h) Heather Bruce – response re Thai Town.
i) Waka Kotahi – Coromandel Update December 2024
j) HWBRPA – December Newsletter and AGM
k) Isla Anderson TCDC – Community Response WhatsApp Link
l) Pam Balt TCDC – Joining WhatsApp Community
m) HWBRPA - Corrected Picnic date
n) Mercury Bay South RRA - Newsletter 
o) Rose Thomas re Streetlight replacement Grierson Close
p) Dot & Ian Collinson re DOC proposal to introduce user charge to Cathedral Cove
q) DOC - Community Update on Cathedral Cove
r) Rekha Giri - Percival re tragic death
s) Pat Millar SLS - rescue equipment 
t) Ed Varley TCDC - removal of street lighting Pa Rd and HB Rd
u) Fisher Accounting - draft 2024 performance report
v) CAA advisory - upcoming meeting
 Outwards Correspondence
a) Ainsley Harris - DOC reframing coms re Surf Lifesaving
b) Sarah Troughton – response re sub payment
c) Heather Bruce - Thai Town selling food on beachfront
d) Heather Bruce - Rose Thomas email - Grierson Close Streetlight
e) Surf Lifesaving - Rescue Tube
f) TCDC - Traffic Management measures
g) Pat Millar SLANZ - rescue equipment
h) Fisher Accounting – 2024 performance report
Moved correspondence as listed is a correct record: P Clayton / Second: M Beattie

Matters Arising from the Correspondence
1. Streetlight in Grierson Close
A request for service has been raised by Heather Bruce at the Council regarding Rose Thomas’ letter about the non-working streetlight in Grierson Close. Awaiting feedback.
2. Surf Lifesaving NZ Meeting Request
Surf Lifesaving NZ has requested an online meeting to discuss public rescue equipment and signage. The committee agreed that sufficient equipment is already in place (with the community funding replacements as needed) and felt that additional signage is unnecessary in the village. J. Jonassen to reply.
3. Powerco Project on Streetlights
Following Ed Varley’s letter regarding Powerco’s project to install new equipment on existing power poles with streetlights, it was noted that the poles will be replaced. However, Powercis unable to achieve the necessary clearances between their new equipment and the streetlights on these poles, resulting in the need to remove the streetlights altogether. The council is unable to install stand-alone streetlights on the same side of the road due to the proximity of the overhead power lines. D. Pearce has spoken to nine affected property owners, all but one of whom wish for the streetlights to remain albeit on the opposite side of the road. J. Jonassen to reply to Ed Varley, recommending communication with key stakeholders in the village.

Financials (as at 26/01/2025)
$3,588.35 – Cheque Account
$17,528.67 - Term Investment
$21,117.02 - Total position
Noted the cost of the generator storage and sundries now more than covered by community and HRRA donations. Moved: P Clayton/ Second M Beattie

Membership
13 for this financial year. 

Membership Engagement Strategy
The Committee agreed that sustainable membership requires more than simply invoicing members for their $20 annual fee. There is a clear need to focus on increasing membership through initiatives that emphasize the value the Committee and HRRA bring to the community. 
D Pearce has been tasked with drafting a membership engagement strategy aimed at improving our relationship with our membership and increasing active membership. 
The strategy will be presented at the next Committee meeting for discussion and adoption.

Committee Portfolios
1. Nothing to report – see General Business

General Business
CAA Meeting
J Jonassen to attend the next meeting (15/2/25) and to report back to the committee. 
The Chair will also attend the Mercury Bay South Chairs meeting with the Councillors and Community Board next month (5/2/25).

Hahei Ambassadors
D Pearce provided a debrief of the Hahei Ambassadors project. 
The key points are as follows:
· Programme Success: The inaugural Hahei Ambassadors Programme achieved its objectives, proving the need for and potential of a volunteer service to support the community and enhance visitor experiences.
· Community Involvement: Twenty-two volunteers collectively contributed over 200 hours during the campaign, assisting an estimated 6,000 visitors and demonstrating Hahei's strong volunteering culture. The HRRA Committee formed 40% of the total volunteers.
· Cost Efficiency: The total actual cost of the programme to HRRA was just $743, compared to an estimated value of $8,315 if the service had been outsourced, showing exceptional return on investment.
· Visitor Impact: Although no formal feedback was collected, volunteers received overwhelmingly positive reactions and gratitude from visitors, reflecting the programme’s success in creating value and bolstering Hahei's reputation.
· Improvement Areas: Suggestions included recruiting more volunteers, addressing car park safety and functionality issues, increasing bus capacity, and consolidating car park signage into a single, clear information point.
· Future Recommendations: The report proposed repeating the programme in 2025/26 with earlier planning, integrating it with other HRRA initiatives, engaging local businesses, and maintaining momentum through collaboration with civic groups.
D Pearce was tasked with sending a report to DOC, TCDC and the media on the success of the project, and the committee will send a letter of thanks to all who volunteered.
The Chair tabled a vote of thanks to D Pearce for making the project such a success.

Walkable Village
B Harries and JJ met with Ed Varley from Council:
· Snake Gully Update: Ed confirmed that funding for repairing the slip is expected in the July 2025 budget, with work planned to commence in October 2025.
· Speed Limit Strategy: Council plans to consult the community on speed limit changes, but NZTA must first finalise the implementation framework.
· Safety concerns on Hahei Beach Road on the stretch of the road between the Fire Station and the Homestead was described as a "dog’s breakfast," with pedestrian safety flagged as a significant concern. This needs to addressed in any traffic management plans going forward. Improvement measures were discussed and draft preliminary plan forwarded to EV 
· Beachfront Carpark Improvements: Safety of pedestrians between HBR and the access stairs to the beach discussed. Again a preliminary draft improvement plan was forwarded to EV deleting approx. 6 carparks at the end of HBR which has the added  benefit of opening up the view when approaching from HBR - noted progress is expected to take time due to shared land ownership between DOC and Council.
EV suggested getting the backing of the Community Board to assist in getting funding allocated for the 25/26 financial year
Generator
The generator is now fully installed.
The Chair extended a vote of thanks to B J Donald (and M Beattie) for managing the project with such professionalism. The storage and wiring of the generator were fully funded by community donations—thank you to all the donors.
Fundraising efforts need to continue to cover the costs of venting for the shed, a fire extinguisher, and ongoing consumables and servicing.
After the meeting, B Donald met with the committee to demonstrate the setup and its functionality.

Community Resilience Plan
Council has been equipping communities with the tools and resources needed to sustain themselves for up to three days following a Civil Defence Emergency. This initiative began with the establishment of CDEM teams, which include FENZ, Hato Hone St John, HRRA, and Council. A second layer of support, the Community Resilience Group, has now been introduced. The Resilience Group focuses on ensuring the community and its members receive non-emergency care during such events.  The Community Response Plan has been updated to reflect new contacts, roles, and responsibilities. It has been distributed to Hahei Holiday Resort, Hot Water Beach Top 10, Hot Water Beach RPA, and the Hahei Hall Committee for review and feedback.
The Resilience Group is also planning a ‘dry run’ later in March to test the systems in place.
RvB recommended purchasing a satellite phone – to obtain costs for the same
R van Beynen/M Beattie to plan dry run.

ANZAC Memorial
There is no estimate of costs yet for the erection of a permanent ANZAC Memorial in the Kotare Reserve. The committee plan to organise a collection on ANZAC Day to fundraise towards this memorial. Agreed HRRA to contribute $3,000 to the project. J Jonassen to follow up Memorial Garden Trust regarding fundraising and a budget.

ANZAC Day Service
Well along with the planning. R Dalzell to send an invitation to Heather Bruce at Council for her to communicate with our elected representatives. Volunteers are needed for setup the day before. P Clayton agreed to be MC.

Charging for access to Cathedral Cove
A comment from a ratepayer regarding DOC’s potential plans to charge for access to Cathedral Cove was discussed. It was agreed that this is not an immediate concern, as any such change would require amendments to the Conservation Act. However, the Committee will maintain a watching brief should the situation develop. 

Community Noticeboard
The Community noticeboard has recently been repaired by Geoff Hick and largely paid for by Councils Reserves Team. The noticeboard is now however an extremely dense plywood, that although long-lasting is near impossible to get push pins or staples into. P Clayton to investigate costs of adding a softer substrate over the plywood.

94 Hahei Beach Road – Subdivision
The resource consent application has been lodged with Council. The Committee maintains its position that this subdivision should be publicly notified, as it represents a significant departure from the structure plan. A primary concern is wastewater management, with the Committee advocating that sewage connections should be prioritised for areas in the village with greater environmental sensitivity, such as the Wigmore, Tutaritari Stream, Harsant avenue and Dawn Avenue properties
It was agreed that the community should be given the link to the application with a summary of what is being proposed. It was noted that any formal submission by HRRA need to reflect the community’s views
Meeting Closed 4.56pm. 

Next Meeting 3pm Sunday 23 February at the Community Hall. Issues to be addressed to be membership drive strategy, update on the ANZAC permanent memorial and the AGM
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